












World Bee Day 
20th of May

The United Nations General Assembly has designated the 20th of May 
every year as World Bee Day. Its purpose is to highlight the importance 
of bees and other pollinators, the threats they face and their contribution 
to sustainable development.

Threats to bees includes air pollution, pesticides, and climate change. 

There are over 20,000 species of bees in the world. We are fortunate to 
have several hives of honeybees (apis mellifera) on our allotments.  
These are owned and managed by John and Miriam O’Connell.

Honeybees can forage within an area of 8 miles of the hives, but John 
and Miriam believe they probably stay much closer due the extensive 
sources of forage in our area, including all our pollinator friendly plants 
on our plots and within the allotment boundaries. 

They play a vital role in pollinating so many plants, especially fruit crops; 
generating higher yield and better-quality produce.  Just what we need! 

According to the Soil Association the top 5 herbs we can grow to help 
bees are lemon balm, mint, fennel, lavender, and chamomile. 

If you want to learn more and spread the word  
about World Bee Day scan this code:

All the best

Joan



Hi Everyone

This growing season may have had a slow start, but it’s been great seeing everyone busy 
working hard to get their plots ready and already growing produce!

As we all agreed at our last Annual General Meeting (AGM), we will be doing regular 
‘weed walks’ around our site to see how we are all doing and emailing the first of three 
weed lett¬¬ers to those plot holders that haven’t got their plots ready so far. I completed 
my first walk round last weekend so emails will be sent out those identified in the next 
week. 

There are still quite a few plots without numbers on them, so to avoid getting an email 
incorrectly please make sure you are displaying your plot number clearly as per your 
tenancy agreement.

If you are experiencing difficulties in the upkeep of your plot, please get in contact with us 
on email as soon as possible so we can understand your circumstances and help in any 
way possible.
 
If you receive an email, you will have around 2 weeks to sort out your plot before we 
inspect it again. If you have not been in contact and nothing has been done, then the 
second of the three letters will be emailed. If after another 2 weeks no progress has been 
made the third and final letter will be emailed giving your 30 days’ notice of termination of 
tenancy.

A motion was also passed by all of us at our last AGM, that if this is your second year 
running in receiving the first letter, it will count as the second, meaning the next letter will 
be the third and final.

Plots for growing are at a premium within the LB of Bromley; with allotments having huge 
waiting lists of people eager to start growing their own. If you are unable to work your plot 
for whatever reason, then it would be a great gesture to pass it onto a new owner who will 
make the most of it again.

Cheers

Bob
Deputy Membership Secretary


